Summary:  Responses to Questions From 10/30/04 NTMO Community Meeting

1.  IN THE FIRST MONTH, WHAT HAS WORKED WELL FOR YOU

AND THE COMMUNITY?

Ministers


Several speakers noted their satisfaction with the “powerful spiritual leadership” being provided by our “three great ministers.”  Two speakers mentioned the joy of “discovering the gifts of Rev. David,” one expressed appreciation for Rev. Harry’s support in a time of birthing, and Rev. Sally received a vociferous standing ovation!

Worship/Message

There were many comments on the high quality of worship services—depth of messages, excellent music from David York & friends, more use of silence, and continuing to have two services is same location as before.  All felt that the direction of the teaching so far has been to move the congregation toward “putting God first” and “forming a foundation on the forgiveness work.”  People felt we are being enabled to “move forward in love, rather than wallowing in blame or fear,” and that we are “creating a field for demonstrating what we are all here for” which is perhaps to “be for something and against nothing.”  

Community

People are grateful that we have a community, that we didn’t “scatter to the winds.” Many are already feeling increased participation by everyone and like it that all are being asked to share our talents with one another.  There’s already more of a “more personal, family feeling” based on a consciousness of our being a community of Spirit (“having fewer entry doors” may help that, too!).  Many have exhibited a remarkable generosity of spirit, including all who have simply stepped forward to take on tasks that need doing and the choir, who meet ina different place every week. 

Finances

Speakers were glad to see financial responsibility being demonstrated by having a financial report every week in the bulletin.  One person said he was “feeling free to tithe for the first time in a long time.”

Interim Board

One speaker thanked the Board for being “diligent and proactive,” while another was pleased with the consistency of having services available from the very beginning.  One speaker commented that both Board members and ministers seem very accessible.

Children and Teens

Several people commented on the “consistency of the teen center through the transition,” and the feeling that the children and teens are being seen as a more “integral part of the larger community” and that that may mean “sustenance and growth for the Kid’s Village.”  
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2.  ANY PREFERENCES FOR THE NEXT 30-60 DAYS?

Ministers


One person wanted more information on what Harry’s role is as “Senior Spiritual Advisor” and another suggested that decisions start to be considered on how to select a permanent minister 

Worship Services

There were points of agreement among speakers, as well as some less “congruent” opinions!  All agreed that it would be nice to create a more clearly sacred space (plants, decorations, break monotony of large curtain).  Some commented that services “should be more organized,” with “ministers taking a more powerful part, in the forefront, and not so much the Board.”  However, one person asked that there be “more participation in services by congregants.”  Several asked that there be more congregational input on music and prayer choices, “especially concerning familiar songs from a previous church.”  One suggested that several options be “tried out” for congregational response.  Three people suggested having only one service in this early stage, in order to save resources and increase peoples’ sense of spiritual energy.  One commented that we “shouldn’t make more changes than necessary and only when ‘running’ toward something better, not just away from something old.” 

Community

Several speakers would like a chance to connect more with others (through social events and large- and small-group gatherings, or simply a better space to mingle before and after services).  Two mentioned starting to build traditions, such as an annual Thanksgiving dinner as a “homecoming” event for previous congregants.  Two priorities seemed to be to get more people to the community meetings each month and get input from folks who have left.  It was suggested that there be a contest to find a permanent name for our new community

Finances

There was strong support for continued financial reports.  One speaker, however, (who was instantly invited to join the Finance Committee!) asked that there be more financial information published on the website (including a breakdown of ministers’ salaries) and that the Board be more transparent about how in makes financial decisions

Interim Board

“Transparency” is the common request in comments about the Board:  In how it makes decisions, in how it encourages congregant participation.  One person asked if congregants can attend meetings (perhaps as silent participants).  It was also suggested that the Board and Service Leadership Team, by extensive communication, not duplicate efforts to empower service volunteers. 

Children & Teens

One speaker asked that there be more involvement of children and teens in the life of the congregation.  Another asked that the congregation “foster the teen community.”

Who We Are

“Foundational” issues seem to be that this is a congregation that believes in integrity and transparency in all matters and that empowerment of congregants should be “built in from the foundation up.”

Ministries

One person volunteered to coordinate a 20-35-year-olds group.  One suggested that there be an ongoing way to “fulfill the forgiveness process” in which we are involved.  Another noted that sometimes “grief and loss need to be dealt with before forgiveness.”

Facilities & Operations

There was strong agreement that we need a church office!  One person also requested that we decide soon on a database program and find people who want to give the service of data entry.

Outreach

More than one speaker urged a “proactive outreach” (after study and prayer) to various communities involving all kinds of demographics (various ages, hearing impaired, people of color, etc.)  Two or three urged that NTMO unite with other New Thought churches in the healing/forgiveness process.  Another asked that we be exposed to other New Thought churches (by sharing pulpits, an event website, and music ministries).

Relationship to Previous Church

Two people commented that the announcement re: the Marianne Williamson/Mary Morrison event was inappropriate.
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